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A few weeks ago, a family of six visited our 
church: a father and mother with their four 
children. This was the first time in our history of 
working in the townships that we had a complete 
family visit our church. It’s rare to find a married 
couple with children in our area; we only have 
one other married couple in our congregation 
outside of the leadership. 

After their second 
visit, I set up a 
weekly Bible 
study with the 
father. During our 
first session, he 
trusted Christ as 
his Savior. He 
shared that he 
grew up in a 
Baptist pastor’s 
home but hadn’t 

attended church for almost 20 years since his 
father’s passing. Please pray for the Mcanda 
family. The wife is skeptical of Christianity, and 
none of the children have made a profession of 
faith. We are praying they will all believe in Jesus 
soon.     

In September, we plan to ship our first container 
to South Africa. Over the past year, we have 
collected books in the United States to start a 
library for our Christian school and Bible college. 
The time to ship has come, but we still have 
plenty of room in our container. Please let 
me know if you are interested in sending 
any books or supplies for the ministry. 
Whitfield Baptist Church in Dalton, GA, 
has been collecting the books and will 
arrange the shipping.

Prayer Requests & Praise
• This month at Camp Rhino, we will host 
our first Men’s Camp. In May, we had our 
first Ladies’ Camp/Retreat, which was a 
great success, and we believe the Men’s 
Camp will be equally successful. Please pray 
for the men of our churches to be 
strengthened and for many to come to 
Christ during this event.

• Please pray for Graham and Olivia Young as 
they return to Nigeria with their new baby 
girl, Lyla Jane. The Young's will be 
completing their language studies and plan 
to start their first church in the spring of 
next year.  

• Please continue praying for my daughter-in-
law Ashley. She's having health issues, 
including blackouts and memory loss. She 
and my son Chase  are seeking answers and 
hope to return to South Africa soon.

Quick Updates & Needs    

• An additional $1,000 has been given 
towards the new 15-passenger van for Camp 
Rhino and the Rhino Youth Home, 
bringing our total to $16,000. The van costs 
$31,000, so please pray we receive the 
remaining $15,000 soon.

• One of our supporting churches sent 
$10,000 last month, enabling us to build 
the boys’ dorms. Additionally, $1,000 was 
donated this week for the girls’ dorms, 
which are estimated to cost $10,000. Both 
our teen and junior camps were filled to 
capacity, accommodating 25 more juniors 
than we had space for. This expansion will 
support our growing camp in the coming 
years.

• Since the flood at Camp Rhino, a couple of 
months ago, most repairs have been 
completed or are underway. Generous 
donations and insurance have covered 
most of the damage. However, we 
need an additional $8,000 to finish 

the perimeter wall to protect 
against future floods.
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